


Director's Message

Thank you for your interest in the Maricopa County Air Quality Department. Our Department's mission is
simple: to provide clean air to Maricopa County residents and visitors so they can live, work and play in a
healthy environment. Maricopa County is not currently meeting air quality standards for coarse particulate
matter and ozone. When air quality standards are not met, human health is adversely impacted and visibility
is diminished. Additionally, continued failure to meet air quality standards results in more stringent rules
that impact economic development and citizens' jobs. In short, protecting air quality means protecting our
health and our economy.

In order to meet air quality standards and improve the air quality in Maricopa County, our Department
approaches regulatory responsibilities from a Compliance Assurance model perspective. This model
focuses on increasing the number of facilities that meet their permit and air quality obligations, resulting in
increased compliance rates. Improved compliance results in better air quality. This approach utilizes all
tools such as writing clearer rules and permits, education, outreach, business assistance and enforcement
to promote compliance. Our objective is to work with our communities in the common pursuit of cleaner air
and better quality of life.

This has been a year of significant accomplishments for our Department. After many months of
collaborative work and numerous stakeholder meetings, the Department completed revisions to seventeen
Maricopa County Air Pollution Control Regulations to align with state and federal air quality standards. Our
Business Assistance and Education and Outreach Programs have expanded so we have more opportunities
to help facilities comply with pollution control rules and educate the public on ways individuals can make a
difference. The Department implemented an email notification system for all public and charter schools in
Maricopa County that alerts school officials to High Pollution Advisory days and the actions they should
take to protect children and staff.

In early April, the Department launched our most ambitious 0zone campaign to date, and is already planning
the kick-off of the 2016 Burn Cleaner Burn Better Campaign in November. The Board of Supervisors has
approved a fireplace retrofit pilot program which will, at no charge to residents, retrofit wood burning
fireplaces with catalytic emission control systems or, if a home is already plumbed for natural gas, with gas
log sets, further reducing emissions.

Next year, we look forward to re-starting the Voluntary Vehicle Repair Program to assist vehicle owners
with costs associated with emissions-related repairs, as well as the initiation of a program to retrofit
diesel vehicles through the use of Diesel Emissions Reduction Act funding. Both of these new programs
will reduce pollution caused by vehicle emissions in Maricopa County. While this is not a comprehensive list
of our accomplishments, it serves to highlight many of the Department's recent and ongoing efforts that
will help us meet air quality standards.

Through our collective efforts to meet clean air standards, we can achieve our goal of providing clean air to
Maricopa County, protecting our community's health and economy.
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